Sprinters, Jumpers, and Hurdlers,
As we approach the end of the season, I wanted to let each of know how much the coaching staff has enjoyed working with each of you.  We, as coaches, enjoy seeing athletes mature and improve during the season and we have several examples of that this season.  From long sprinters who have seen ten second improvements in their 400 time, to horizontal jumpers who have added multiple feet to their long jump and triple jump personal bests, almost every sprinter, jumper, and hurdler has made great improvement in their events throughout the year.

Going forward, I want to recommend that you not lose what you have built up and accomplished with your body this spring.  For every sprinter, continued improvement happens mostly in the off-season and the school offers several programs designed for just that.  The two main areas of continued development for sprinters should be through strength development and ongoing base running programs.

We hope you will join us in the Summer Track and Field Camp, whether solely for training purposes or to continue your track competitions into the summer with our club team through the USATF Junior Olympics schedule.

Each and every sprinter should also be enrolled in the Summer Strength Development Camp offered by the school which will improve your track and field efforts next year… and reduce the incidents of injury… as well as in any of your other sports, whether it be softball, soccer, basketball, field hockey, or football.  Likewise, I also recommend that you enroll in the school's Strength Class beginning in the Fall.

Cross Country this fall is a tremendous benefit in developing your base fitness for the track season, particularly for long sprinters.

And, on your own, we hope that you will continue the Cross Training exercises that you learned in our program this spring.  Everybody should try to fit "mirror" drills, core strength exercises (i.e. push-ups, crunches, planks, etc.), "dots/lines", jump rope, and the other drills into your daily summer activities.

For every freshman, sophomore, and junior, we can't wait to see how your off-season work has helped develop a stronger, more fit body for you… stronger and more resistant to injury… and how it improves your favorite events next spring.

Have a good summer.

Coach Ochsner
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